
 
 
Greetings, 
 
Firstly, our team here at reSOARces would like to thank your for your time and interest in joining 
our Board of Directors! 
 
More about us: 

●​ We’re a nonprofit organization founded in February of 2019. We serve individuals with 
special needs in Kentucky communities who participate in a Medicaid program that 
allows them to become employers of record who hire and manage their own team of 
direct support staff. These staff are chosen by the program participants and their families 
to be employed as professional caregivers within their homes and communities. 

●​ At reSOARces, we offer Human Resource assistance in order to support to those who 
use this program. We provide help with finding staff, employment paperwork, Medicaid 
requirements, problem-solving, managing employer-employee dynamics, staff 
evaluations, and more… Just like any other HR team would do for their workplace!  

●​ We strive to offer solutions that allow our people to keep their freedom to choose who 
enters their lives in this way and thrive as an individual living in their own home and 
community. Since our small start in 2019, we have grown into a team of five paid staff 
members who work diligently to ensure our people and their teams don’t fall through the 
cracks.  

 
Our Board of Directors consists of members who are able to volunteer their time and resources 
for the maintenance and growth of reSOARces. Board members serve a term of 2 years and 
are limited to 3 consecutive terms. As a board member, you will have the opportunity to be a 
part of this mission and a part of the innovative solutions we continue to create for the families 
and individuals we serve in this field.  
 
Please review the forms on our website carefully as you consider this position and direct any 
questions to grace.jeter@resoarces.com. All completed forms can be mailed to the return 
address included in the packet. We recommend saving a copy of these documents for your own 
records. Thank you again for your time and interest in our organization and the work we do here 
in Kentucky!  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 ​ ​ ​ ​ ​  
Grace Jeter, Executive Director ​ ​ ​ ​ Tina M. Scott, Founder 
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